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Dear God, 
God, I do believe in you even though 

I cannot see you. 
I do believe you made all life  

and all creation. 
You guide us all through the rough times 

and the sad times. 
Thank you God, so much, for giving me 

my loving family and caring friends. 
Thank You God. 

 
Dear Parents, Guardians, Students & Staff 
 
This is the last newsletter for 2017.  As another 
year draws to a close I wish to thank everybody 
for their hard work and dedication, which has 
ensured that Catholic Education at Santa Clara 
School, continues to ‘thrive’. 
 
I very much look forward to 2018 when we 
continue to provide the best service to the 
children in our care.  I am quietly confident that 
we, the staff, and parents will tackle any 
challenges that may arise in the best interest of 
our students. 
 
Special mention to the staff who work tirelessly to 
keep the home fires burning: 
Mrs Suzanne Walker, Ms Jaimee Wyss, Mr 
Zakarias Abraham, Mrs Sonia Thiel, and to all 
my Teacher Assistants and Library Assistant I say 
“thank you”. 
 
I also take this opportunity to thank Ms Jaimee 
Wyss for her tenure of two and half years as a 
Finance Officer at our school. We sadly say 
‘goodbye’ to her as she moves on from Santa 
Clara School. I wish her well in her future 
endeavours. 
 
To my wonderful Teaching Staff, Specialist 
Teachers, Reading Recovery and Support Staff – 
“thank you”, and I look forward to 2018 knowing 
that we have some outstanding teachers on 
board. 
 
I also thank Keren Barry, our OSC Coordinator 
and all Assistants for the wonderful work they 
provide for the children in their care. 
 
Thanks Rev Fr Chris for being our spiritual 
leader. Best wishes to you as you continue the 
spiritual journey for all of us at Santa Clara 
School. 
 
The School Board for sharing the vision of 
improving the learning environment for all 

 

tirelessly to keep the home fires 
burning: 
 

Mrs Suzanne Walker, Mrs Jac Wilson, 
Mr Zak Abraham, Mr Tony Nunn and 
to all my Teacher Assistants and 
Library Assistant, I say “thank you”. 
 

To my wonderful Teaching Staff, 
Specialist Teachers, Reading 
Recovery and Support Staff – “thank 
you”.  
 

I also thank Keren Barry, our OSC 
Coordinator and all Assistants for the 
wonderful work they provide for the 
children in their care. 
 

Thanks Rev Fr Chris for being our 
spiritual leader. 
 

Thank you to the members of              
the School Board for sharing the 
vision of improving the learning 
environment for all students. 
 

We are indebted to our P & F 
Committee for their commitment and 
hard work in providing the much 
needed resources for our school. 
 

On a personal note, I take this 
opportunity to inform you that 2019 
will be my last year as a Principal of 
Santa Clara School. I am absolutely 
confident that the school will be well 
placed in the hands of the incumbent 
Principal in 2020, along with the most 
dedicated staff of Santa Clara School.  
 

Dear Parents, Guardians, Students & 
Staff 
 

Our school is well regarded in the 
community and that’s from many 
different sources. This week alone I 
have received two comments from 
parents wishing to express their 
appreciation for the way in which their 
child is being educated. Our teachers 
and our teacher assistants do a fine job 
and often we don’t see the hours of 
preparation which they commit for the 
children in our school. On your behalf I 
thank them for all the goodness they 
bring. 
 

At the same time, the staff and I must 
recognise the parents who work so 
hard and are so generous with their 
time and expertise in helping out at 
Santa Clara. We can be proud of our 
school because goodness abounds 
and it is always the greatest reality. 
 

This is also the last newsletter for 2018.  
As another year draws to a close I wish 
to thank everybody for their hard work 
and dedication, which has ensured that 
Catholic Education at Santa Clara 
School, continues to ‘thrive’. 
 

I look forward to returning in 2019, 
where we will strive to continue to 
provide the best service to the children 
in our care.  I am quietly confident that 
we, the staff, and parents will tackle any 
challenges that may arise in the best 
interest of our students. 
 

Special mention to the staff who work 
tirelessly to keep the home fires 
burning: 
Mrs Suzanne Walker, Mrs Jac Wilson, 

FRIDAY 7 
DECEMBER 

 

LAST DAY FOR 
STUDENTS 

 

 

2:30pm     
Year 5 Final 
Assembly 

 

9:00am 
GRADUATION  

MASS 
10:15am 

GRADUATION 
MORNING TEA 

11:00am  
GRADUATION 

AWARD 
CEREMONY 

 

 

MONDAY 10 
DECEMBER TO FRIDAY 

14 DECEMBER  
SCHOOL CLOSED - 

STAFF PROFESSIONAL 
DEVELOPMENT 
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FUTURE DIRECTIONS 
In 2019 the journey continues 
with new beginnings and many 
exciting happenings. We will 
continue to focus on improved 
student engagement and 
learning outcomes.  Teaching 
and Learning remains at the 
core.   We will be committed to 
building the leadership 
capacity of all staff, students 
and parents through 
opportunities provided at both 
educational and recreational 
levels.  
 

GOOD BYES 
Last, but not the least, we bid 
farewell to Mrs Helen Jackson, 
who has worked as an 
outstanding Reading Recovery 
Teacher in our school for the 
past 5 years. 
 

We thank Helen for her 
contribution to the life of Santa 
Clara School during this time 
and extend our best wishes for 
her life in retirement. 
 
 

thirty plus years you have 
offered to the staff, students 
and parents of Catholic 
schools in WA.  I wish you a 
happy and relaxing 
retirement. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2019 ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 
I am happy to inform you that 
Ms Fiona Messer has been 
appointed as an ongoing 
Assistant Principal at Santa 
Clara School, commencing 1 
January 2019. Ms Messer will 
also be the Year 6 Teacher.  
Please join me in 
congratulating 
Ms Fiona Messer 
and make her feel 

most welcome. 

Principal   Richard Win Pe 
APRE/Admin   Fiona Messer 
Curriculum Leader  Kristy Madafferi 
 
Teachers: 
Kindergarten     Alyssa Adams  
Pre-Primary    Lia Partington 
Year 1    Simone Carcione 
Year 2    Sue Hawkins 
Year 3    Mim Ellis & 

Renae Armstrong 
Year 4    Claire Daniels 
Year 5    Adrian Tulett  
Year 6    Fiona Messer & 
    Renae Armstrong 
 
Health/PE    Ellen Fitzpatrick 
Music Teacher     Tiffany Tan 
Liturgical Music/Italian Carla Klomp 
Reading Recovery/Science Denise Grech 
ICT Coordinators  Simone Carcione & 

Kristy Madafferi 
 
 
 

 

Teaching Assistants: 
Kindergarten   Christina Nunn 
    Chris Wilson 
Pre-Primary   Cheryl Rebello 
    Sonia Raschella 
Library    Michelle Kinsman 
 
Ancillary Staff: 
Administration Officer Suzanne Walker 
School Bursar  Jac Wilson 
 
Social Worker  Hilary Campos 
 
Canteen Manager  Sonia Thiel 
Uniform Shop  Sonia Thiel 
 
Cleaner   Zak Abraham 
 
OSC Staff   Keren Barry 

Daniela Cisternas 
Angela McSwain 
Rebecca Boxell 

 

2019 STAFFING 
 

May the hope, peace, joy and love represented by the birth 
of Jesus be with you and your families during Christmas.  
 

God bless 
 

Richard Win Pe 
Principal 

 

Clara School during this time 
and extend our best wishes 
for her life in retirement. 
 

Helen, you have our undying 
gratitude for the many, many 
precious years you have 
relentlessly contributed in so 
many ways to the life of Santa 
Clara School. 
 

You will be fondly 
remembered for your 
commitment and dedication to 
the students you taught.  
 

Mrs Jackson is going to be 
missed as she has been 
responsible for so much that 
is good around Santa Clara. 
The staff and I are in awe of 
what Mrs Jackson has done 
for our school and for each of 
us.  
 

Thank you Helen for the 
wonderful service over the 
thirty plus years you have 
offered to the staff, students 
 
 



 

  

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL NEWS 

 REPORTS 
Your child’s Semester 2 2018 reports were 
uploaded to the Engage portal on Monday 
and you should have been able to access this 
already using your log in details. You will 
also find the Semester 1 2018 report, so you 
have a copy of all 2018 reports. Just a 
reminder to Year 6 parents and other parents 
leaving the school, you MUST download your 
child’s reports prior to the end of the school 
year – once the year is over, you will not be 
able to access them again. You are free to 
download, save and print your reports from 
Engage. 
 
ADVENT – FIRST SUNDAY OF ADVENT 
Last Sunday was the first Sunday of Advent. 
This is a time of gathering together and 
waiting for the coming of Jesus, who is 
saviour of the world. 
 
In the front office, a Nativity scene has been 
set up to remind us of this special time. The 
first candle in the Advent Wreath, which was 
lit, is sometimes called the candle of 
prophecy because it symbolizes the 
promises the prophets delivered as 
messages from God; promises that foretold 
Christ’s birth. Others consider the candle to 
be a symbol of the hope we have in Christ 
and so it is called the Hope candle. 
 

lit, is sometimes called the Candle of Prophecy 
because it symbolizes the promises the 
prophets delivered as messages from God; 
promises that foretold Christ’s birth.  
 
 

Others consider the 
candle to be a symbol of 
the hope we have in 
Christ and so it is called 
the Hope Candle. 
 
 
SACRAMENTAL PROGRAMS IN 2019 
Children who are Baptised and are entering 
Years 3, 4 or 6 in 2019 will be able to receive a 
Sacrament.  If you wish your child to receive a 
Sacrament at the Santa Clara Parish, you will 
need to register them by completing the forms 
available from the parish in the first week of 
January or handed out by the school when 
school begins in 2019. Once complete, 
enrolment forms can be returned on the 8th and 
15th February between 2:30pm and 3:30pm. 
 

The Commitment Masses, 
for those students receiving 
a Sacrament in 2019, will be 
held on: 
 
1. Saturday, 23 February 

2019 at 6:30pm or 
2. Sunday, 24 February 

2019 at 9:30am 
 
Parents and children can 
attend either of these Masses. 
Attendance is required. 
 

Parent-Child Workshops: 
 

Reconciliation:   
Thursday, 4 April at 4:45pm 

 
Holy Communion: 

Thursday, 2 May at 4:45pm 
 

Confirmation: 
Thursday, 1 August at 4:45pm 

 

Celebration of Sacraments: 
 

Reconciliation: 
Thursday, 23 May at 5:00pm 

 
Holy Communion: 

Sunday, 23 June at 9:30am 
 

Confirmation: 
Sunday, 8 September at 9:30am  

 
 

Term 1 Dates for 2019 
 
Here are some important dates for Term 1 2019. 

 

Monday, 4 February 2019 Week 1 Students commence Term 1 

Monday,18 February 2019 – 
Friday, 1 March 2019 

Weeks 3 & 4 Swimming Lessons for Pre-Primary to Year 6 

Thursday, 21 February 2019 Week 3 Parent Information Night 

Monday, 4 March 2019 Week 5 Labour Day Public Holiday 

Monday, 25 March 2019 – 
Friday, 29 March 2019 

Week 8 Parent/Teacher Interviews - Before and after school 

Friday, 12 April 2019 Week 10 Term 1 finishes for students and staff 

 



 

  

UNIFORM SHOP 
OPENING TIMES 

 
The Uniform Shop will be 
open during the holidays: 

 
Wednesday 

12 December 2018 
From 8:30am to 11:30am 

 
and 

 
Monday  

30 January 2019 

From 9:00am to 11:30am 

School Banking 
Last day is tomorrow so 
don’t forget! 
 

We’ve had a fabulous 
year. 
 

If you would like to 
become part of the 
School Banking Program,  
just drop into any 
Commonwealth Bank and 
open an account. 
 

We will have an Account 
Opening Session early 
next year. 
 

Merry Christmas from 
Susie 

School Banking Bunny 

 
A recommendation from the CEWA School 
Audit required that we change our 
instructional hours to meet Teacher 
Workloads and Government School 
Registration policies.  
 
We have consulted with the Catholic 
Education Office on this matter and, as a 
result, from the beginning of next year school 
will commence at 8:45am. 
 
This means that doors to the classrooms will 
open at 8:45am and the gates will be open 
from 8:25am. There will also be a “Brain & 
Munch Time” for Year 1 to Year 6 from 
10:25am - 10:35am held in the Undercover 
Area.  Recess will be playtime and this will go 
from 10:35am – 10:50am. 

 

8:45am to 8:50am Kids start class 

8:50am to 10:25am Class time 

10:25am to 10:35am Brain & Munch Time 

10:35am to 10:50am Recess 

10:50am to 12:50pm Class time 

12:50pm to 1:30pm Lunch 

1:30pm to 3:00pm Class time 

 
In anticipation, thank you 
for your cooperation and 
support with this matter. 
 
Fiona Messer 
Assistant Principal 

To the wonderful Santa Clara Families 
 

I wish you all the joy and peace in the 
world as you celebrate this Christmas 
season with your family and friends. 
 

May Jesus be the light of your Christmas 
celebrations (and hope Santa is kind to 
us all!)  

Thank you for a great semester. 
From Miss Messer 

 

AMENDMENT TO SCHOOL TIMES FOR 2019 

CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS 
 

A very big THANK YOU to all of our Canteen volunteers who 
have given so generously of their time this year. 

 

Your help is always much appreciated! 
 

We look forward to a new year and the prospect of new 
families joining our canteen volunteers’ roster. Please feel 
free to come and see me at the Canteen or leave your name 
and contact details at the office. 
 

Have a wonderful Christmas and I look 
forward to seeing you in the New Year! 

 
Mrs Sonia Thiel 

Canteen Manager 



 


